Admissions to Thetford Alternative Provision Free School (TAPFS)

Extract from Thetford Alternative Provision Free School admissions policy:

‘Parental Referrals

Parents will not be able to directly refer their child to TAPFS. However the school will be able to suggest to parents on how, or who, to contact at the local authority or current school. This is especially relevant to parents who are currently home schooling.’
Norfolk Children’s Services Policy re admissions to Thetford Alternative Provision Free School

Home Educated children without statements

If the parents of a child without a statement decide that they no longer wish to home educate their child their first point of contact to identify a school is the Admissions section of Children’s Services (contact details below). If a child does not have a statement of SEN there can be no assumption that the child’s needs cannot be met in a mainstream school.

Home Educated children with statements

If the parents of a child with a statement decide that they no longer wish to home educate their child their first point of contact to identify a school s the Additional Needs Coordinator who can discuss with them their preferences or representations about a suitable school.

Children on the roll of a mainstream school – maintained or academy – with or without statements

Schools can purchase places or sessions at TAPFS for their pupils if they wish to do so. For any child with a statement an annual review should be called in the first instance to discuss the proposal. For a child who does not have a statement it would be appropriate for the school to discuss the proposal with parents/carers and the child.
The school will be responsible for referring the child to TAPFS in the usual way and for funding the top-up payment to TAPFS for any pupil which it places, regardless of whether or not the child has a statement. Schools must expect to continue to fund such placements.

Norfolk Children’s Services will only place children at TAPFS in cases where it needs to determine the educational provision for the child. Such a decision will be based on clear professional evidence that such a placement is appropriate.

Parents do not have the right to request the LA to place their child at TAPFS as an alternative to home education or as an alternative to a mainstream school placement. Where the child is on roll at a school parents must contact the school. Where the child is home-educated parents’ first point of contact is with the Admissions service:
Admissions contact details:

Telephone: 0344 800 8020
Fax:             01603 223722
Email:         admissions@norfolk.gov.uk
Website      www.norfolk.gov.uk/admissions .
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